
 

 

TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 
 

MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

November 19, 2007 
 

An open and public hearing, posted pursuant to the open meetings law, was held on 
Monday, November 19, 2007, at 6:30 pm in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges 
Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Derrick McElwaney, Mayor Pro-
Tem; Clay Cole, Council Member; Stan Parten, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town 
Clerk.  Council Member Hyde was absent. 
 
The purpose of the Public Hearing was to comment on the proposed Amendments to the 
Comprehensive Plan and the Capital Improvements Element which is to be submitted to 
the Chattahoochee-Flint Regional Development Center for review. 
 
The Mayor opened the meeting by welcoming the citizens in attendance and introduced 
Bobby Sills of Nelsnick Enterprises.  Bobby Sills discussed the final draft of the 
Comprehensive Plan and the Capital Improvements Element Amendments. 
 
The Mayor asked the public and Council for comments  

 Polly Garlington – wanted to know if the Short Term Work Program Projects 
were mandatory to be completed in order and during their specific time frame.  It 
is not mandatory, all projects can be adjusted. 

 Donna Camp – asked that Mr. Sills explain the definition of a Comp. Plan and its 
meaning to the Town. 

 
There was no official action taken and the Public Hearing was adjourned. 
 
 
________________________________ 
Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


